
Saint Francis Xavier Campus   
     Parish Office     812-874-2220 
 

  Saint Wendel Campus  
     Parish Office  812-963-3733 
     Parish & School Fax   812-963-3061 
     School Office              812-963-3958 
     Pastor’s Cell/Home 812-499-9700   
 

  Parish Office Hours – Saint Wendel Campus   
     Monday thru Thursday – 8:30 am to 4:00 pm 

       

Online Giving – Set up automatic contributions 
online.  A simple, secure way to give.   

Saint Wendel:  
https://www.osvhub.com/saint-wendel-parish/giving/funds 
Saint Francis Xavier:  
https://www.osvhub.com/saint-francis-xavier/giving/funds 
 

School Website – www.saintwendelschool.org 
Parish Website – www.saintwendelparish.org   

  "Saints Wendel and Francis For Youth (SWAFFY)" 
  "Saint Wendel Catholic School" 
  "Saint Wendel Catholic Church"   

 

Reconciliation  
  See the bulletin for scheduled individual opportunities  
  or schedule an appointment by phoning Father Ed.  
 

Baptism 
  Celebrated during weekend Masses.  Parents should   
  contact the Parish Office for information. 
 

Marriage 
  Contact the Parish Office at least six months prior to  
  the wedding for information.   
 

Bulletin Deadline 
  Items are due in the Parish Office by 9:00 am on Monday  
  for the following weekend.  Phone or email items to:    
  rfehrenbacher@evdio.org.  

    Parish Staff 
 

Father Edward Schnur 
    Pastor 
    eschnur@evdio.org 
 

Deacon Mark McDonald  
    Deacon 
    mmcdonald@evdio.org  
 

Mrs. Sherie Cooley  
    Director   
        Religious Education  
           & Youth Ministry   
    scooley@evdio.org   
 

Mrs. Rhonda Fehrenbacher 
    Secretary/Office Manager  
    rfehrenbacher@evdio.org  
 

Mrs. Sandy Bender 
    Finance Manager 
    sbender@evdio.org  
 

Mrs. Hallie Scheu  
    School Principal    
    hscheu@evdio.org  
 

Mrs. Brooke Travers     
    School Secretary 
    btravers@evdio.org  
_______________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
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The Catholic Parishes of Saint Francis Xavier and Saint Wendel 
Weekly Calendar  

Sunday, July 9 
    Dඈඇඎඍ Sൺඅൾඌ ൺൿඍൾඋ Mൺඌඌൾඌ 
    8:30 ൺආ - Cඁංඅൽඋൾඇ’ඌ Lංඍඎඋ඀ඒ ඈൿ ඍඁൾ Wඈඋൽ ൺඍ SW 
    11:00 ൺආ - Wඈඋඅൽ Yඈඎඍඁ Dൺඒ Mඍ඀. ංඇ SFX  
                                                                      Cඅൺඌඌඋඈඈආ 4 
     5-7 ඉආ - Yඈඎඍඁ Nං඀ඁඍ ඈඇ ඍඁൾ SW Cൾආൾඍൾඋඒ Fංൾඅൽ 
Monday, July 10 
    5:45 - 8:00 ඉආ - VBS ൺඍ Sൺංඇඍ Fඋൺඇർංඌ Xൺඏංൾඋ 
Tuesday, July 11 
    9:00 ൺආ - SFX Qඎංඅඍංඇ඀ ංඇ ඍඁൾ Rൾർඍඈඋඒ Bൺඌൾආൾඇඍ 
    5:45 - 8:00 ඉආ - VBS ൺඍ Sൺංඇඍ Fඋൺඇർංඌ Xൺඏංൾඋ 
    6:30 ඉආ - SFX Sඍൾඐൺඋൽඌඁංඉ ๟ Oඎඍඋൾൺർඁ Cඈආආංඍඍൾൾ  
                                            Mඍ඀ ංඇ SFX Qඎංඅඍൾඋඌ Rඈඈආ 
    7:00 - 10:00 ඉආ - Bඅൾඌඌൾൽ Sൺർඋൺආൾඇඍ Eඑඉඈඌංඍංඈඇ  
                                ൺඍ Sൺංඇඍ Wൾඇൽൾඅ        
Wednesday, July 12 
    5:00 ඉආ - Cඁඋංඌඍආൺඌ ංඇ Jඎඅඒ ංඇ Wൾඇൽൾඅ Hൺඅඅ 
    5:45 - 8:00 ඉආ - VBS ൺඍ Sൺංඇඍ Fඋൺඇർංඌ Xൺඏංൾඋ 
Thursday, July 13 
    Kඇං඀ඁඍඌ ඈൿ Sൺංඇඍ Jඈඁඇ Bංൾඋඌඍඎൻൾ 
    5:45 - 8:00 ඉආ - VBS ൺඍ Sൺංඇඍ Fඋൺඇർංඌ Xൺඏංൾඋ 
    7:30 ඉආ - SW Fංඇൺඇർൾ Cඈඎඇർංඅ ංඇ Rඈඌൾ ඈൿ Lංආൺ Rඈඈආ 
Friday, July 14 
    Kඇං඀ඁඍඌ ඈൿ Sൺංඇඍ Jඈඁඇ Bංൾඋඌඍඎൻൾ 
    5:45 - 8:00 ඉආ - VBS ൺඍ Sൺංඇඍ Fඋൺඇർංඌ Xൺඏංൾඋ 
Saturday, July 15 
    Kඇං඀ඁඍඌ ඈൿ Sൺංඇඍ Jඈඁඇ Bංൾඋඌඍඎൻൾ 
Sunday, July 16 
    8:30 ൺආ - Cඁංඅൽඋൾඇ’ඌ Lංඍඎඋ඀ඒ ඈൿ ඍඁൾ Wඈඋൽ ൺඍ SW 
 ————————————————————–—— 

 
Newly Baptized - We welcome into our faith 
community Peter Jacob Scheu, son of Jacob 
and Sara, who was baptized at Saint Wendel 
Church on July 2, 2023. Also pictured is     
Peter’s older sister Violet. 
 

Greetings,  
 In the name of the La Salette Missionaries, I and 
especially Father Jeremy Morais wish to thank the people 
of Saint Wendel Parish and Saint Francis Xavier Parish 
for your hospitality, generosity, and prayers during the 
mission appeal on June 24-25, 2023. We thank you for 
bringing a renewed awareness of our Church’s Mission to 
your people and to bring their love and support to the 
needy of the mission countries served by the Missionaries 
of Our Lady of La Salette.   
                            Sincerely yours in our Lord and Lady, 
  Father Thomas Vellappallil, MS 
  La Salette Mission Center  

Thoughts on Stewardship 
“For my yoke is easy, and my  
burden light.”- Matthew 11:30 

When we think of being good stewards, we may think that 
God is asking too much of us when He calls us to        
generously share our time, talent and treasure. However, 
we must remember that we are not “owners” of anything, 
we are merely “stewards” of the gifts God has given us. 
All He is asking is that we give back a small portion, in 
gratitude, of what He has already given to us. 

Liturgy Schedule   
Monday, July 10 
Tuesday, July 11 
   7:30 am - Mass - at Saint Wendel Church 
                   †William & Ruth Neumann 
Wednesday, July 12 
   7:30 am - Mass - at Saint Francis Xavier Church 
                   †Albert Muller  
Thursday, July 13 
   7:30 am - Mass - at Saint Wendel Church 
                   †Brandon Like  
Friday, July 14 
Saturday, July 15 
   4:30 pm - Mass - at Saint Wendel Church  
                   †Darlene Martin  †Tony Kiesel 
Sunday, July 16 
   7:00 am - Mass - at Saint Francis Xavier Church 
                   †Bob & Beth Mair  
   8:30 am - Mass - at Saint Wendel Church 
                   †Becky Schmitt  †Robert A. Schmitt 
                   †Martin Schmitt   †Clem Schmitt 
                   †Albert & Olivia Schmitt 
 10:00 am - Mass - at Saint Francis Xavier Church 
                   †Ivan Reidford  †James & Treva Reibel 

On the Cover - Volunteers were busy cleaning up Friday 
morning, June 30, at both the Saint Wendel Campus and 
the Saint Francis Xavier Campus following the damage 
caused by the storm on Thursday evening. Thanks to all 
the volunteers for a job well done!    

Mass Live-Streamed - The Saturday evening 
4:30 pm Mass will continue to be live-
streamed on Facebook each week from Saint 
Wendel Church. You may watch it live at that 

time on the Saint Wendel Catholic Church Facebook page 
or view it later on the Saint Wendel Facebook page when it 
is posted. 
 
Rest In Peace - We extend our sympathy to 
the family and friends of Ruth Neumann who 
died on June 26, 2023. Ruthie is survived by 
three brothers, Jim Elpers, Sylvester “Pets” 
Elpers, and Cornelius “Neil” Elpers; nieces 
and caregivers, Mary Lou Nelson and Jackie Claybrooks, 
as well as many other nieces, nephews, great nieces and 
great nephews. 
 

Newly Baptized - We welcome into our 
faith community Eloise Alva Yellig,   
daughter of Christopher and Juliana, who 
was baptized at Saint Francis Xavier 
Church on July 2, 2023.  Also pictured is 
Eloise’s older sister Klara  

View this bulletin online at www.DiscoverMass.com



  Fourteenth Sunday in Ordinary Time  - July 9, 2023 
Dear Parishioners, 
 I want to personally thank all the great people 
from Saint Wendel and Saint Francis Xavier for hosting, 
providing food, and the delicious pies for the CAJE      
Celebration. It was a wonderful event hosted by an       
energetic and welcoming congregation.  
  Thank you! 
  Yvonne Martin, CAJE Organizer  
 
Dear Friends, 
 It is impossible to thank everyone personally who 
helped us get through the past seven months. Many people 
sent cards, brought food, flowers, and other gifts; others 
visited us at two nursing homes and brought Holy       
Communion. 
 We want to especially thank the Saint Wendel 
and Saint Francis Xavier Prayer Networks for offering up 
hundreds of prayers for us. Thanks to our special prayer 
partner Brynn Eisterhold and all of Mrs. Schuler’s second 
graders who have been praying for us for the past two 
years.  God has certainly answered their prayers, as well 
as the prayers of all our friends and relatives. 
 We wish to thank all our parish family and      
everyone who has supported us in any way since last     
December when Bill had three surgeries in a short period 
of time. Thank you and may God bless you.  We still need 
your prayers! 
  Our sincere thanks, 
  Bill and Doris Arnold  

 
Many Thanks - to those who recently 
made contributions to the endowments at 
the Community Foundation of Posey 
County which are designated to benefit 
Holy Angels Church.  Over the past three 

weeks a total of $49,000 was contributed to the            
endowments which are designated to provide long-term 
support of Holy Angels Church in perpetuity. In           
celebration of their 30-year anniversary the Community 
Foundation of Posey County matched those contributions 
with $49,000. This is a total of $98,000 which has been 
placed in endowments which will assist in the            
preservation of Holy Angels Church by providing funding 
for utilities, property and liability insurance, and for 
maintenance and improvements to the building.   
 
School Supplies Needed - The Saint Wendel 
Community Outreach is collecting school    
supplies for North Elementary and South      
Terrace Elementary Schools.  Items needed 
include: pencils, 2 pocket folders, bottles of glue, water 
color paints, scissors for older children (larger with point-
ed tips), 5”x7” plastic art boxes, 5”x7” zippered pouches, 
spiral or composition notebooks, wide rule paper, colored 
pencils, markers, ear buds or headphones (inexpensive 
ones), pencil tip erasers, Clorox wipes. You may place 
your donations in the plastic totes in the back of both 
churches.  Thanks!  
 
Saint Wendel School Scrip Cards - are available for 
purchase in the Parish Office during office hours Monday 
- Thursday from 8:30 am - 4:00 pm. Stop in and let us 
help you with your gift card needs! 

Resuming Holy Communion from the Cup - 
Bishop Siegel has given permission for        
parishes to once again offer the Blood of 
Christ from the cup at Masses. In order to be 
able to do this we need additional Eucharistic 

ministers at both parishes. If you are willing to serve as a 
Eucharistic minister at Mass, contact the parish office at 
812-963-3733 or 812-874-2220 or email either Rhonda 
Fehrenbacher at rfehrenbacher@evdio.org or Father Ed at 
eschnur@evdio.org.   
 
Christmas in July Tickets - are now       
available in the Parish Office for the Tenth 
Annual Christmas in July Celebration hosted 
by the Saint Wendel Community Outreach to 
benefit Jacob’s Village. Christmas in July is 
Wednesday, July 12, in Wendel Hall beginning at 5:30 
pm. $14 for adults; $6 for children; children 3 and under 
are free. Dinner meal: Beef & Chicken Tacos, Mexican 
Rice, Refried Beans, Chip & Dip Bar, Slushie Machine, 
and G.D. Ritzy’s Ice Cream! Featuring: Basket Raffles, 
Dessert Auction, Half-Pot, and Mystery Gifts. Fun for the 
entire family! Come and Celebrate the Silver Screen on 
this Tenth Anniversary of Christmas in July! Guests are 
encouraged to dress as their favorite movie star!        

 
Fresh Vegetables For The Food Pantry - 
Bring your fresh garden vegetables to Saint 
Wendel School on Monday (afternoon or 

evening) or Tuesday morning during these summer 
months. The vegetables will be picked up at 7:55 am on 
Tuesday mornings and delivered to the St. Vincent de 
Paul Food Pantry in Evansville for distribution. Thanks in 
advance for your willingness to share your fresh         
vegetables from your gardens!  
 
Donut & Cinnamon Roll Sales - SWAFFY will 
be selling pans of Judy Schmitt's cinnamon rolls 
after the Saturday evening Mass and bags of half 
dozen glazed donuts following the Sunday      
morning Masses at Saint Wendel and Saint Francis       
Xavier this weekend, July 8-9. All purchases will go to-
ward the youth attending World Youth Day this summer. 
Thank you for your support!  

 
High School Youth Night - Calling all high 
school youth and young adults! Prepare to get 
soaked for our next wet and wild youth night this 
evening Sunday, July 9, at 5-7 pm in Saint     

Wendel Cemetery field! Bring a towel and wear clothes 
you can get wet, and bring your friends! Want to get High 
School YM  updates? Text 81010 with message 
@94ck6k. 
 
Stellar Vacation Bible School - Join us for 
the all-new, out-of-this-world Stellar VBS 
adventure that shows kids how to shine Jesus' 
light! Poseyville's Unity Vacation Bible School will be 
held this week July 10-14, from 5:45 pm to 8:00 pm daily 
at Saint Francis Xavier Church. Participants age 4 (and 
potty trained) to grade 6, crew leaders and station leaders 
- register today! Forms in the back of church, or contact 
Sherie Cooley at scooley@evdio.org.    

View this bulletin online at www.DiscoverMass.com



Saint Francis Xavier Prayer Network - Prayer requests 
may be made to Margaret Shaffer (812-550-0488) or Sue 
(Holder) Schmitt (812-499-6734). 
 

Saint Wendel Prayer Network - Prayer requests may be 
made to Margie Tomes (812-550-5978), Martha Schmitt 
(812-431-6813) or Diane Angermeier (812-499-3577). 

STEWARDSHIP OF TREASURE 

 June 25    

SAINT FRANCIS XAVIER CHURCH  

Collection: 
Electronic Giving: 
Weekly Budgeted Amount Needed: 
Haiti Parish-Saint Albert the Great: 
Building & Grounds Improvement Fund: 

$2,081.00 
$1,015.00 
$4,271.00 

$20.00 
$5,000.00 

SAINT WENDEL CHURCH  

Collection: 
Electronic Giving: 
Weekly Budgeted Amount Needed: 
Youth Collection: 
Project Omega Collection:  
Peter’s Pence Collection: 

$10,716.00 
$2,600.00 

$14,200.00 
$11.00 
$10.00 
$10.00 

Thank You to Our Sponsor of the Week 
 Kraft Nursery, Inc. 

Please patronize our sponsors who make this bulletin      
  possible at no cost to our parishes. 

Adoration - time before Our Lord in  the 
Blessed Sacrament is available to you at Saint 
Wendel Church each Tuesday evening from 
7:00-10:00 pm.  
 

Volunteers Needed - Saint Francis Xavier 
Ladies’ Club is needing a few volunteers to 
help with the Friday meal (July 14) for the 
close of Vacation Bible School at Saint Fran-
cis Xavier. The planned meal will included hamburgers 
and hot dogs grilled by John Schmitt. We need people 
who can help with preparing the rest of a simple meal, 
serve the meal, and clean up the kitchen. If you can help, 
please call or text Marilyn Marshall at 812-470-
0232. Thanks in advance! 

 
Catechists & Youth Ministry Volunteers 
Needed - Do feel the call to witness your Cath-
olic faith? Do you enjoy working with youth? 
Seeking individuals to help with the Sunday 

morning Religious Ed program at various age levels, as 
well as volunteers to assist in chaperoning, planning, and 
implementing Youth Ministry retreats and activities. For 
more info, contact Sherie    Cooley.  
 
The Saint Wendel Social - will be    
held Saturday, September 9, and        
Sunday, September 10, and your help is 
needed to make it a success. There are several booths that 
need donations and workers.  

 
The Baskets of Plenty Booth - is hoping 
again to receive the beautiful baskets and 
generous donations as in the past.  Consider 
donating a basket or making a monetary 
donation and we’ll put the basket together 

for you. Deliver to the Parish Center. Contact Lois Martin 
(812-568-8683) with questions.  
 
The Family Fun Booth - also needs donations. Call Beth 
Blankenberger (812-453-6276) for more information.  
 
Luck of the Draw - Donations of handcrafted 
items, home décor, jewelry, and gift cards 
are welcome. We ask that they be new items. 
You may drop items off at the Parish Center or 
you may call Melissa Willis (812-459-
3653) with any questions.  

 
Live Auction - would also appreciate dona-
tions. Call Jamie Scales (812-455-3781) to 
get more information or to make a donation. 
 

The Book Resale Booth - since we had rain last year and 
did not have the Book Resale Booth, we have plenty of 
books and will not be taking any additional books this 
year. Michelle Almon (812-306-1962) will be chairing the 
booth if you have any questions.  

The Saint Wendel Knights of Saint John 
#282 Annual Bierstube - will be held on this 
Thursday, July 13, Friday, July 14, and       Sat-
urday, July 15. The Beer Garden opens at 6:00 
pm nightly. Sandwiches will be served Thursday night. 
The Chicken/Sausage Dinner will be served Friday and 
Saturday starting at 5:00 pm for dine-in or drive-thru. 
Live music nightly: JB and the Tried and True Thursday 
8-12 pm, Kenna Elpers Friday 9 pm - 1 am, and The    
Disappointments Saturday 9 pm - 1 am. 

 
Volunteers Needed - United Caring 
Services presents: Meet UCS on 
Thursday, July 13, 5:30 to 7:00 pm at 

324 NW Sixth Street in downtown Evansville.  Come and 
explore the good things happening at UCS.  Get involved 
on any level. Volunteer in any capacity.  Share your hope 
or ask questions. Find out how to be involved in caring 
for your community.    
 
Teens Encounter Christ Retreat - The 
next TEC will be held at Saint Mary's in Ire-
land July 15-17. For teens ages 17 and 
up, TEC is an inspiring opportunity to grow in your       
relationship with Christ and build lasting Christian friend-
ships. Register at www.switec.org.  

 
Join Us For The Biggest Catholic Youth 
Event In The Country - The National     
Catholic Youth Conference (NCYC) is 3 Days 
of faith-filled, action-packed, fun and the    

largest gathering of Catholic youth in the United States!          
November 16-18 in Indianapolis. $200 with participation 
in fundraising. Contact Sherie Cooley to join our parish 
group. Forms and money due later. For more information      
visit https://www.evdio.org/national-catholic-youth-
conference.html.   
 

Do Something Noble: 
Remember Your Parish In Your Will. 

View this bulletin online at www.DiscoverMass.com



View this bulletin online at www.DiscoverMass.com

Sunday, July 9 at 5:00-7:00PM

Saint Wendel Cemetery Field

* Water Games, Relays & Blasters *

* Shaving Cream Slip N Slide * Kickball * 

* Icy Treats * Food & More! *

YOUTH NIGHT

* INCOMING HIGH SCHOOL YOUTH  & UP *

Bring Your Friends!

Bring a towel & wear clothes that can get soaked.  RSVP by  July 6-

or just show up! Sherie at scooley@evdio.org or 765.427.8199

“Saints Wendel and Francis for Youth (SWAFFY)”

PREPARE TO GET SOAKED!

Want to receive text updates about High School YM events? Text 81010 with message @94ck6k

@SWAFFY.CYM
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Indiana
CatholicMatch.com/goIN

ST. JOE INN

9515 St. Wendel Rd. 
812-963-9310

• Daily Specials
• Pizza after 5pm

812-477-1515
www.ziemerfuneralhome.com

Jerry
Ziemer 

Daniel
Ziemer

East chapel 
800 S. hebron Ave.

north chapel 
6300 first ave.

central chapel 
626 first ave.

INDEPENDENT LIVING
ASSISTED LIVING 
REHABILITATION 
LONG TERM CARE 
MEMORY SUPPORT

communityF I N D YO U R

CALL 812-985-9955 to schedule a tour!

At Solarbron, I have found where I belong.
         A community of family taking care of family.

Solarbron.org

http://DiscoverMass.com?sponsorid=24350523
http://DiscoverMass.com?sponsorid=24350722
http://DiscoverMass.com?sponsorid=24350422
http://myParishApp.com

